		
Dear Parents
St Patrick’s Primary School Mullanaskea is situated in Pobal Parish (Tempo). It sits on the western end of the parish. St Patrick’s P.S. is located in a rural setting at the foothills of Topped Mountain. It is a co-educational school.  This is a caring school, where the whole school community shares a common goal –“to do the very best for all the children in its care”.

The purpose of this prospectus is to help you to have a better understanding of our school, how it operates and what we offer our pupils.

However, no prospectus can convey the real ethos or atmosphere of a school. We invite you, therefore, to come and visit us and see the school for yourself.

We look forward to meeting you and hope you will share with us in making this a successful and memorable period in your child’s life, a time which your child will recall with pleasure.

Yours sincerely,
Louise O’Neill.
      
P.1. learning to write in their outdoor classroom!

                     		
St Patrick’s Primary School
Mullanaskea
22 Feddan Road
Garvary
Tempo
BT74 4FD



Telephone No:	028 6632 6539
Fax No:		028 6632 6689
Email:		info@mullanaskea.enniskillen.ni.sch.uk




Principal   Dr. Louise O’Neill

St Patrick’s Primary School, Mullanaskea, is situated in the heartland of Garvary, surrounded by the scenic Topped Mountain, the historic Holy Trinity Church at Garvary Cross, and the low lying Borough of Enniskillen, three miles to the west.  Although in a beautiful rural setting, the school caters for children from a rural environment and those from the ever-expanding suburban areas of Enniskillen.  The school is part of Pobal Parish and is six miles from Tempo.  The new school opened its doors in September 1998 and is fully equipped with the most modern technology.  The school itself is a magnificent piece of architectural design and craftsmanship.  Most Rev Dr J. Duffy, Bishop of Clogher, officially opened the new school in March 1999.

The current teaching staff includes the Principal, plus seven full time teachers, one part-time Foundation Stage Support teacher and one part-time teacher for Special Needs.








Mrs. Toal (Fellow of Primary Science Teaching Trust) delivering a Science lesson with her P.2. class.








Science is a major curriculum focus in St.Patrick’s P.S. Mullanaskea.  Mullanaskea’s teachers now find the children being more inquisitive about their world and asking scientific questions. The children enjoy their science and look forward to their lessons.  The hope is that this passion for the subject will enthuse and encourage them to continue their scientific endeavours at secondary level and beyond.

The P.7. class presenting their Bridges Project at the RDS Science Fair













Former pupil Katie who is now an astro physicist & S.T.E.M. ambassador Q.U.B. delivers workshops on our solar system supporting our work on Science.

MSSION STATEMENT

The Governors and staff of St Patrick’s Primary School believe the school to be a vital part of our parish and of the wider Catholic community.  As such, we are firmly committed to the aims and ideals of Catholic education and the provision of quality education for all our pupils.  St Patrick’s affirms its commitment to a positive and caring pastoral system and to foster an atmosphere of praise, encouragement and mutual respect.

AIMS OF THE SCHOOL

	To implement all aspects of the Northern Ireland Curriculum relating to the primary school as determined by the Education Reform Order (Northern Ireland) 1989.

	To develop:  
			A sense of self-respect in the children.
			The capacity to live as independent and self-motivated individuals.                             
The ability to function as contributing members of co-operative groups     and society at 	large.

	To help the pupils: 
      		Develop lively enquiring minds. 
			Apply themselves to tasks with enthusiasm. 							Acquire the ability to question and discuss rationally.  					Develop the skills necessary to successfully complete a given task.

To provide: 							
      Each child with a caring and enjoyable learning environment so that    the child’s individual needs are catered for.
			Independent learning facilities for each child.

	To promote the Catholic Ethos throughout the school.

	To involve the Board of the Governors in the life of the school.

	To involve the parents in the educational, social, cultural, physical and moral development of the child and to foster good parent, teacher and child relationships.

	To help pupils respect and understand the world they live in, and the independence of individuals, groups and nations.

ADMINISTRATION

PRINCIPAL	Dr. L. O’Neill

NUMBER ON ROLL (AT 1 SEPTEMBER 2016)	207

NUMBER LEAVING (JUNE 2017)	29

ENROLMENT NUMBER:	174

EXPECTED NO. ON ROLL (1 SEPTEMBER 2017)	203

ADMISSIONS NO:  P1	25

THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS:    
Chairman of Governors			Fr. J Halton
Vice Chairperson				Dr. A Ryan
Trustees reps					Fr. J Halton
						Dr. A Ryan
						Mrs. Perrett
						Mr.N. Dolan
Dept. of Education Representative      	Ms. E. Cox                                                                        
EAWE Representatives			Mr. B Fee
                                                                        Mr. P.Cox
Parents’ Representative			Mr. W Nicholl
Teacher Representative			Mrs. A Toal
Secretary, Board of Governors		Dr. O’Neill

Children’s Art on Display at our Recent Art Exhibition           

TEACHING STAFF (AT SEPTEMBER 2015)
Principal:	Dr. L.O’Neill,  Ed. Doctorate, MEd., B.A. (Hons) 
Vice-Principal				Mrs. H. McCusker, Cert Ed, Adv Cert. Ed. Science
(P4 teacher)				D.A.S.E.
P7 teacher				Mr. S. Dolan, B.A.(Hons) Cert. SpLD
P6 teacher				Miss Y. Howell, B.A.(Hons) PGCE
P5 teacher	Mrs. S. Mc Vitty    B. Ed (Hons)
P3 teacher				Mrs. C. O’Connor, B Ed (Hons)
P2 teacher				Mrs. A. Toal, B.Ed. (Hons) 
P1 teacher				Miss C. McAloon, B.A. (Hons)
Foundation Stage Support Teacher    Mrs. J. Quinn, B.A. (Hons) PGCE  
Special Needs                                     Mrs. J. Quinn, B.A. (Hons) PGCE  
                                                            
School Psychologist			Mrs. A. Mc Cabe
Special Needs (Outreach)	Amanda Browne & Judith Bell
Chaplain:				Rev. Fr. J. Halton P.P.
School Doctor				Dr. M. Duffy
School Nurse				Mrs. S. Maguire
Classroom Assistants			Mrs. A. Sweeney (P1)
					Mrs. M. Maguire (P2)
                                                            Mrs Hanna (Special Needs)				            			                        Mrs. C. Ryan ( Special Needs)
					Mrs. C. McCusker (Special Needs)
                                                            Mrs. D. Farraher (Special Needs)
                                                            Mrs. Stewart (Special Needs)
ANCILLARY STAFF
School Secretary:			Mrs. M. Hallett
Caretaker				Mr. B. Mc Carney
Cleaner    			            Mrs. A. Mc Carney
Dining Room Assistants:		Mrs. A. McGirr and Mrs. B. McCarney
Lunch Time Supervisors:		Mrs. M. Mc Maguire and  Mrs. A. Sweeney 
ST. PATRICK’S PRIMARY SCHOOL CHILD PROTECTION POLICY

Designated Teacher for Child Protection:  Ciara O’Connor
Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection:  Louise O’Neill
Designated Governor for Child Protection:  Fr. Halton
Deputy Designated Governor Child Protection: Assumpta Ryan

The principles and philosophy which underpin our child protection service to children are those set out in the ’United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child’ (UK agreement in 1991) and enshrined in the Children (NI) Order 1995 (effective from November 1996).  In particular the principle we support is that every child has the fundamental right to be safe from harm and with proper care by those looking after them given to their physical, emotional, spiritual well being.

    The other principles we practice under are :
    The child’s welfare must always be paramount; this overrides all other considerations.  Where a child is disabled or has special needs these must be taken into consideration.

    A proper balance must be struck between protecting children and respecting the rights and needs of parents and families; but where there is a conflict, the child’s interests must always come first.

    Children have a right to be heard, to be listened to and to be taken seriously.  Taking account of their age and understanding they should be consulted and involved in all matters and decisions, which may affect their lives.  Where a child has a disability specialist assistance should be sought to achieve this.

     Parents/carers have a right to respect and should be consulted and involved in matters that affect their family.

     Actions taken to protect the child (including investigation) should not in themselves be abusive by causing the child unnecessary distress or further harm.
     intervention should not deal with the child in isolation; the child’s needs should be considered in the context of the family.  Agencies’ actions must be considered and well informed so that they are sensitive to and take account of the child’s gender, age, stage of development, religion, culture and race, and any special needs.

     Where it is necessary to protect the child from further abuse, alternatives which do not involve moving the child and which minimise disruption of the family should be explored.

All agencies concerned with the protection of children must work together in the best interests of children and their families.  Each agency must have an understanding of each other’s functions, responsibilities and priorities in relation to children and commit to maintaining effective communication.

The Child Protection and Pastoral Care policies can be viewed on request.  Parents also get a synopsis of this each year.                                                            

All staff at St Patrick’s will ensure that all children are aware of who they can talk to if they are sad, worried, being bullied or have any other concerns.
The Designated Teacher for Child Protection is Mrs C. O’Connor and the deputy is Ms. O’Neill who will assume responsibility in her absence.
The Department of Education of Northern Ireland requires all those working in education to co-operate fully with social services and other agencies to protect children.  It is, therefore, our duty to refer if there is a concern about any form of abuse.  The following diagram shows the procedures we are required to follow as described in the Department of Education of Northern Ireland publication ‘Pastoral Care in School-Child Protection (1999)’.
All referrals passed to the Social Services will be recorded on a UNOCINI form.
P.1. want to be the astronauts of the future- a visit to Armagh Planetarium






There is a huge focus on active learning.  Children are participating in a fieldtrip exercise.  






Disclosure/Concerns regarding abuse or neglect





School will continue to monitor pupils as appropriate
No referral
(Parents informed of school’s concerns)
Designated teacher for Child Protection informed Ciara O’Connor
Deputy Louise O’Neill
Principal informed – Plan of Action agreed
Referral decision taken
Governors informed
Fr. Halton
Deputy Assumpta Ryan
    Other Concerns
UNOCINI
(Understanding Needs of Children in Northern Ireland) is completed
Referral – Social Services, WELB and CCMS informed














HANDLING COMPLAINTS IN CATHOLIC MAINTAINED SCHOOLS

FLOW CHART

Informal – Stage 1
Comment / Complaint made to appropriate member of staff (verbally)

Discuss the issues
Implement any agreements
No further action







SCHOOL ORGANISATION
Acknowledge receipt (within 10 working days)
Meet with complainant (30 working days)
Consider the issues
Implements any agreements / changes
Confirm outcomes in writing
(by the 40th working day)



Appeals Process
Written request to have case heard by full Board of Governors

Acknowledge receipt (within 10 working days)
Investigate the issues / meet with complainant
Implements any agreements / changes
Confirm outcomes in writing
(within 25 working days)
No further action


Formal – Stage 4
Formal written comments / complaints made to Chairperson of Governors and referred to Governors’ Sub-Committee

Informal – Stage 2
Comment / Complaint made to Principal
(verbally)

Informal – Stage 3
Formal written comments / complaints made to Principal

Schedule meeting
Discuss the issues
Implement any agreements
No further action 

Acknowledge receipt (within 10 working days)
Investigate the complaint
Implements any agreements / changes
Confirm outcomes in writing
(within 20 working days)
No further action


The children are arranged in mixed ability classes according to age:

P.1.		4-5 years old		Foundation Stage P.1. & P.2.
P.2.		5-6 years old

P.3. 		6-7 years old 		Key Stage 1 – P.3. & P.4.
P.4.		7-8 years old

P.5.		8-9 years old
P.6.		9-10 years old		Key Stage 2 – P.5., P.6. and P.7.
P.7.	           10-11 years old
                                                   
The finishing time for P.1. to P.2. is 2.00 pm and for P.3. to P.7. years is 3.00 pm.  All children will go to the dining hall for their lunch break. 

All children have a supervised playtime for 15 minutes.  The P.1. and P.2. pupils finish their school day at 2.00 pm and parents should arrange to have them collected at this time each day. 


AFTER SCHOOL CARE
In order to cover the costs of the After School Club which is located next door to the school, it is necessary to charge £3.50 per hour for each child from 2pm until 3pm. The cost is £10.50 from 2pm until 6pm and £8.50 from 3pm until 6pm. The daily rate for holidays is £16 from 8am until 6pm.  The telephone number is: 02866320986.

BREAKFAST CLUB
Breakfast is available for children each morning from 8.00 am – 9.00 am at a cost of £1.50 each day.  One week’s notice needs to be given and a booking form completed to make continuous use of this facility.    





W5 Science Workshop comes to Mullanaskea





Book Character Day at Mullanaskea
Both children and staff enjoyed dressing as their favourite characters for the day.








ATTENDANCE
All pupils should attend school for the full 185 days, as required by law, unless they are ill.  If the children miss school because of illness, or for any other reason, parents/guardians should send a note on their first day back after their absence, explaining the absence for the benefit of the Attendance Officer. However, it can even be more helpful if the parent/guardian would telephone the school office with the reason for absence, on the first day not at school.  All absences must now be recorded with a reason, otherwise they are logged on the computer printout as an unauthorised absence.  Children who are away from the school on educational courses, field trips, residential extra-curricular activities such as class trips, scouts or guides or any other activity organised by the school, will be marked present while taking part in such activities.

Parents should not arrange annual holidays during school term. This not only interferes with your own child’s education but can also have a disruptive effect on the whole class.


ABSENTEESISM
A written note or telephone call are requested to explain a pupil’s absence from school.  Attendance rate for 2015/’16 school year was 96.3%.

















Preparing for European Languages Day
	

A parent who is Italian delivers a special workshop to the P.1. class telling them all about Italy.





Children competing at the local cross country race


Families Enjoying Our Annual Holy Communion Tea Party




SCHOOL TERM AND HOLIDAY DATES    (2016-2017)

Autumn Term
Thursday 1st September 2016  to  Tuesday 20th  December 2016

October/November	Closed Monday 31st October – 2nd November  for Half Term 
                                    Closed 2nd November for Staff Development 

December		Closing half day on Tuesday 20th December for Christmas Holidays
			School reopens Friday 6th January 2017

Spring Term
Friday 6th January 2017  to  Wednesday 12th April 2017

January                       Wednesday 4th & Thursday 5th for Staff Development Days                               
February		Closed Friday 10th February Staff Development Day
                                    Closed Monday 13th Feb.- Friday 17th  Feb. Mid Term
March			Closed Thursday 16th Staff Development Day
                                    Closed Friday 17th Bank Holiday   
April			Closed Thursday 13th April  - Friday 21st April (Easter Holidays)
			School reopens Monday 24th April


Summer Term
Monday 24th April 2017  to Friday 30th June 2017

May			School closed Monday 1st May (May Bank Holiday)
                                    School closed Monday 29th May for (May Bank Holiday)
			Staff Development Days Tuesday 30th May & Wednesday 31st May
June			School closing half day Friday 30th June  for Summer Holidays

 Parents will be notified if there are any other closures or any changes to the above.







ADMISSIONS
The current policy is to admit only into the P.1. Class those children who have reached compulsory school age, i.e. those children whose fourth birthday falls before 1st July 2017. These children should attend on the first day of the Autumn Term on the 1st September 2017. 

Prospective parents are encouraged to come and visit the school to talk to the P.1. teacher and the Principal.  The children spend an afternoon at the school near the end of each June. Applications for admission are made in January of each year.  Application forms are available in the school or from the Western Education and Library Board offices, Omagh, from the beginning of December
	  
ADMISSIONS CRITERIA
The Board of Governors of St Patrick’s Primary School has determined the following criteria for admissions to the school. Priority will be given to children resident in Northern Ireland.

Admissions to year 1

Children of compulsory school age and who normally reside in the school’s catchment area boundary as already defined of which the Western half of Pobal Parish is part.
Children of compulsory school age who have a sibling (s) enrolled at the school or who have a parent or legal guardian employed at the school.
Children of compulsory school age who have been enrolled in Mullanaskea Pre-School.
Children of compulsory school age whose parent(s) or legal guardian are past pupils of the school.
Children of compulsory school age who have special factors, (e.g. medical/social etc).
Children of compulsory school age who reside in other areas.

In the event of over-subscription in any one of the above criteria, then selection will take place by measuring the nearest distance from the child’s home to the school.  In the event of this failing to select the final placings, the chronological age of the children concerned will determine the selection:  The eldest will be first.

Spanish Lessons with the Spanish Tutor David


YEAR 1 ADMISSIONS - AFTER THE BEGINNING OF THE SCHOOL YEAR
Children who apply to enter the school in Year 1during the academic year will be considered using the same criteria as for Year 1 (See Above) provided that places are available.


ADMISSIONS CRITERIA - YEARS 2-7
 The following criteria will be applied, in the order set down to all pupils seeking admission to Years 2-7.  However, the school shall not cause or allow the enrolment number to be exceeded nor to prejudice the efficient use of the school’s resources.

Provided that places are available, the following criteria will apply: -
Children of compulsory school age and who normally reside in the school’s catchment area boundary as already defined of which the Western half of Pobal Parish is part as defined in Year 1 admissions.
Children who have a sibling (s) enrolled at the school or who have a parent or legal guardian employed at the school.
Children whose parent(s) or legal guardian are past pupils of the school.
If places are still available applicants will be selected on the basis of the nearest walking distance to the school.


YEARS 2-7 ADMISSIONS - AFTER THE BEGINNING OF THE SCHOOL YEAR
Children who apply to enter the school (for Years 2-7) during the academic year will be considered using the same criteria as for Years 2-7 (see above)  provided that places are available.


(MULLANASKEA PRE-SCHOOL CENTRE, has a separate admissions criteria and included in their own prospectus  - below is a shortened draft of the ADMISSIONS CRITERIA)

Children who are 3 years of age on 1 July will be admitted to the Pre-School Centre.  The Centre is under the PEAG (Pre-School Education Expansion Programme).

In the event of over-subscription distance from the school will be used in the Admissions Criteria.






Our Annual Santa Sunday Event




The School Day

School opens 		8.45 am
Classes begin 		9.00 am
Break time 		11.00 am - 11.15 am

Lunchtime 
P1-P2 			12.15 pm  -1.00 pm
P3-P7 			12.30 pm - 1.15 pm

P1-P2 classes end  	2.00 pm
P3-P7 classes end 	3.00 pm

Punctuality is an important practice, which can be developed at Primary School.  Please help your child to develop this good practice by making sure he/she comes to school on time each day.  Children should not arrive at school before 8.45 am, as there will be no supervision.  

In the interests of security and welfare of your child, parents, who wish to remove a child during the school day, must send in a written request, signed and dated.  In the event of a child residing with one parent and this not being the parent wishing to remove the child, the child will not be allowed out of school unless it has been authorised with written permission from the child’s legal custodian. Children being collected by other adults or who intend leaving school to go to a place other than their rightful home must have, at all times, a letter of consent from their parent(s). Otherwise, the child will be sent to his/her home from school. 
Sharing a Curriculum with Enniskillen Model P.S. through Shared Education


THE CURRICULUM
The curriculum refers to all those learning experiences which the school provides for your children, and to present them all with experiences suitable to their current stage of development, challenging them to develop and grow intellectually, socially, emotionally, physically and spiritually. 

Our aim is to offer each child a broadly based and appropriately balanced curriculum in keeping with the Educational Reform Order (NI) 1989 and the Revised Programmes of Study (1996).  The school also fully embraces the Revised Northern Ireland Curriculum. 

The school also won a Gold award for its Health Promotion in 2007 and 2009.  This is a very prestigious award and reflects the positive work undertaken in Health and Science throughout the school as well as all the school policies that are involved in this.  In 2014 and 2016, the school was awarded the Eco School’s Gold Award and Green Flag status for its endeavours towards ecology. The school aims to maintain these high standards over the next two years and then re-submit an application in 2018 in order to retain this coveted award. 

Religious Education
Communication
Using Mathematics
ICT
World Around Us
Creative and Expressive Subjects
Personal Development & Mutual Understanding



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
Religion is an important element of the School life.  The teaching of R.E. in P.1. and P.2. is based around the new Grow In Love Programme.  P.3.-P.7. classes’ programme  is based on the Alive ‘O’ Programme. These are accepted elements of the N.I. Curriculum.  What is distinctive about Catholic Education is that the faith in Jesus Christ is the centre point of all the child’s personal and intellectual development.  There is no separation between faith and life.  In the School, R.E. is therefore, much more than a subject and more than a space on the timetable.

Parents have the right to withdraw their children from R.E. lessons and daily acts of worship and should inform the Principal in writing if they wish to exercise this right.  The School takes care to try to ensure that any child in this position is not made to feel excluded from the general life of the school.
                                  
                         Learning About Life Through Play

In the School, Religious Education for the pupils is accomplished in two equally important and complementary ways:-

1.  Through the totality of experiences within the School.

2.  Through the Religious Education Programme.

Preparation for the Sacraments of Confirmation, Reconciliation and First Holy Communion takes place in P.7. and P.4. respectively.

Parents should play an active role in the religious programme of the school. Parents can easily do this by following the religious programme in your child’s religious textbook and workbook and helping him/her to complete the tasks within the various lessons. Parents can also play an active role by having religious objects and pictures within the home, by attending Mass with your child/children every weekend and family prayer. Your example in a spiritually caring and loving home will be of tremendous benefit to all family members.

SPECIAL EDUCATION PROVISION
The identified educational needs of each child will be catered for by his/her class teacher with the support of our Special Needs Co-Ordinator, the Special Needs teacher and relevant outside agencies. The new Code of Practice as legislated by the Department of Education is being fully implemented throughout the School.  Educational plans for identified children with learning difficulties have been compiled.

Care is taken at all times to match the curricular provision for all children to their particular stage of development and to take account of any particular difficulties or special talents, which they show.  Where provision beyond what can be given by the class teacher is required, the SENCO will have the matter brought to the attention of the parents of the particular pupil and, after consultation and agreement, will recommend that the pupil concerned be assessed by the School Psychologist.  The child will also be helped by the Learning Support Teacher within the school and recommendations made by the Psychologist will be put into action by both the class and the Learning Support Teacher.  Children recommended for Outreach help will have this provided for by a Support Teacher who will come to the school for set periods each week.  Every attempt will be made to provide backup support for special needs by all the other staff in this school.  Parents are kept fully informed of all support provided.  

When necessary, the specialist services of the Education Authority Western Region’s Special Education Section will be used.
                                  
The school is committed to the Science Technology Engineering and Maths (STEM) initiative.  Mrs. Toal who teaches P.2. is a specialist STEM teacher having been seconded by the Western Education and Library Board to train other schools in this initiative. Below, you can see children availing of our outdoor classroom carrying out science investigations.



The school choirs  represented our school at Young Voices in a singing competition/performance in Dublin. 



MUSIC
Music plays an essential part in the life of our school.  The school, itself, has had an excellent reputation for the standard of music provided by the pupils.  As a curricular subject, it features strongly in all classes with a well-defined programme to enable each child to experience the joy and satisfaction that making and responding to music can bring.

Music is particularly used to enhance the spiritual life of our school through class liturgies and especially our school Masses.  Over the years, the school choir has actively participated at the Feis Fhearmanach and was invited to partake in the Western Education and Library Board’s Musical performances in Enniskillen and the switching on of the Christmas lights in Enniskillen. The school choir has taken part in the UTV Choir of The Year and in the Odyssey in Belfast.  The school has also participated in the Cross Border of Ireland’s Peace Proms and in Young Voices in recent years. A brass tutor, Mr Simon O’Hare (E.A.W.E.) Music Department comes to the school once a week to tutor those children from P.5.-7. who are dedicated and willing to learn music on a brass instrument.  All children in P.5. are provided with an instrument and tuition.  This is funded by the school.  When the child then reaches P.6. he/she will consequently decide whether he/she wishes to continue with the instrument/tuition.  At this point, it is funded by the child’s parents.  Pupils in P.6. learn to play the tin whistle. They also perform at our liturgical ceremonies throughout the school year.


SPORT
As part of the complete development of the children in St. Patrick’s we aim to provide each child with a range of physical activities which will not only develop skills and teamwork but make children aware of the benefits in terms of healthy lifestyles and physical well-being.  Each class is allocated P.E. time during the week. In addition, swimming plays an integral part of the P.E. programme.  The swimming tuition starts in the spring term for Years 6 & 7.  The swimming programme has been very successful within the school with a number of children winning medals for different events.  A GAA tutor teachers children from P.5.-P.7. weekly in Football and Hurling.  Children also receive weekly basic skills training in Years 1-4 via the Department of Education.  
Roots of Empathy Programme- A baby becomes one of the children’s first teachers!












Pupils have an opportunity to participate during school /after school in the following activities as part of our extra-curricular programmes 
Gaelic Football
Hurling	
Cycling Proficiency
Rugby
Drama
Spanish Years  P.1.-7
Jo Jingles P.1. & P.2.
Tin Whistle  P.6.
Irish  P.4. 
Football P.6. & P.7.
Hurling P.6.
Basic Skills P.1.-P.4.
Swimming P.6. & P.7.
School Choir P.4.- P.7.
Confucius Project P.5.-P.7. 
S.T.E.M. Club P.6.
French Club P.5. 
Brass Tuition P.5. (optional P.6. & P.7.)


Confucius Project
The school has made a successful bid to welcome the Confucius Project.  The Confucius Project is run via the University of Ulster with the South West College acting as a hub for it.  St.Patrick’s Primary School Mullanaskea has been granted a tutor who teaches the children the Mandarin Chinese language to the children from  P.5. – P.7.  As well as learning the language, the whole school is involved in this wonderful cultural experience.

Shared Education
The School continues to develop links with Enniskillen Model Primary School with the shared common experiences contributing to the enhancement of relationships both within and between the schools.  This project has supported the delivery of broad and balanced subjects, joint projects enhanced by a variety of visits to places of interest e.g. Ulster American Folk Park, Enniskillen Museum, Florence Court, the Argory and a walk and talk tour of Enniskillen.  Such visits help to enrich both the educational and social experiences of the children. However, the project is now under the management of the Department of Education and will take on a new structure for the next 3 years.  St.Patrick’s P.S. Mullanaskea will continue its valuable links with Enniskillen Model Primary School under this new arrangement.

SCHOOL TRIPS
Through the wide range of educational trips offered at St. Patrick’s the children are given opportunities to investigate, explore and learn outside the confines of the classroom.  The P.7. class spend a one night residential to Magilligan Field Centre.  This not only provides the children with opportunities to develop their interpersonal skills but its focus is on environmental science.   Each class is given opportunities to go on various trips that complement their yearly syllabus.  One such example is that the P.1. and P.2. children will go to Armagh Planetarium as they study a topic called Night and Day which has links with Outer Space.

These enjoyable occasions not only help to develop the children culturally and educationally, but also improve the child’s social and personal skills and they are seen as an integral part of life at St Patrick’s.

HOMEWORK
Homework gives a child an opportunity to consolidate, reinforce and practise learning experiences from school and also gives the child an opportunity to research, question and experiment independently the tasks given.  Homework also gives the parents an opportunity to involve themselves in the educational development of their own child/children and helps to develop better home-school links.

Children’s homework is expected to cover the full range of subjects, as laid down by the  Northern Ireland Curriculum.  Homework will vary in content and approach to include - written, mental and oral work.  Children are asked to undertake small tasks at home, such as practising musical instruments, learning spellings and tables, short written exercises in English/Science/Religion and researching elements of project work.  Please give encouragement to your children during this kind of homework at all times.

The period of time a child spends at homework should stretch from a 10-20 minutes nightly in P.1. to a maximum of 90 minutes in P.7.  Key Stage 2 level homework should extend from an hour in P.5. to approximately 90 minutes in P.7.  Advice on homework will be given at all class parents’ meetings, if requested.  The school’s policy is also on the school website. 

All homework from P.4.-P.7. is recorded in each child’s homework diary.  Parents, please check this diary often and make contact with the class teacher if and when problems arise.

Meetings to guide parents with homework skills, difficulties and information are held at various stages.  There are also three evening induction workshops in the first term for the parents of the P.1. class. There is also a P.2.. P.3., P.4., P.5., P.6. and P.7. Information Night which takes place in the Autumn Term.  This is followed by Paired Reading in P.3. and Parents Into Numeracy (PIN) programme also for P.3.   Homework is also discussed at all other parent meetings.


Focus on Reading
The school offers a highly structured approach to reading.  Children learn to read through a multisensory approach.  They are taught to read a sight vocabulary and also are taught through a highly structured phonics programme. Children are encouraged to take books home to read and we request parents to find time to read with their children and to discuss their books with them.  If parents need advice on the best way to tackle this, your child’s class teacher will be pleased to discuss it with you.  All children and parents are welcome to borrow books from your child’s class library. 

Children are then taught the higher order reading skills from P.1. up.  They focus on comprehension strategies and other higher order responses to reading such as character analysis and in-depth book studies.
 
Each year, we have a book fair from Scholastic Books. It is part of a whole school focus to encourage Reading. Other activities included are Book Character Day and World Book Day. This is a very successful book fair. Additionally, we are able to supplement class novels for P.5., P.6. & P.7. from the commission raised by the fair.  

ART AND CRAFT
Children bring home pieces of work, which occasionally bear little resemblance to what they believe it is meant to represent.  Do not put their efforts down.  Children learn to look at the world around them more carefully, make sense of what they see, develop co-ordination and explore the various media available, in art and craft.

ASSESSMENT
Children are assessed continuously by the teachers using both class and standardised tests.
(Check up on sounds, letters, number P.1.)  
(B.P.V.S. P.1.)                                                                  (Speech Link P.1.)                                                                        (Suffolk Reading P.3. – P.7.)                                            (Young Spelling P.3. – P.7.)                                               (NFER Maths (P.I.M.) P.2. – P.7.)                                   (NFER Mental Maths P.2. – P.7.)
(C.A.T. 4 P.3. & P.5.)                                                       (P.I.E. (P.2.-P.7.)                                                            
(M.I.S.T.  P.2.)	Fund-raising

                
A pupil profile has been devised where all these results are collated and then passed onto each successive class teacher.  Additionally, class screens consisting of results are also kept by the Principal and SENCO. This is of vital importance in assisting continuity in planning the next stage in each child’s learning process.

Towards the end of Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 the pupils in P.4. and P.7. are assigned a Level in the statutory assessment in Cross Curricular Skills.  This Level will be reported to their parents.  The children in P.3., P.5. and P.6.  all are assigned a Level , however, this is not reported within these year groups.  

REPORTING TO PARENTS
Parents have the opportunity to meet their child’s teacher at an individual parent/teacher consultation in November each year (with the exception of P.1.- annual Parent /Teacher meeting February). This is followed up with a full written school report towards the end of the school year.

Where parents wish to discuss or have any concerns about their children, outside these times they should contact the school secretary and an appointment will be arranged for after 3.00 pm.

Parents should, at all times, report to the secretary on arrival at the school and not enter a classroom unannounced. All messages relating to such aspects as lunches, books and sports gear should be left at the secretary’s office for distribution.

TRANSFER ARRANGEMENTS
At the end of P.7. (Key Stage 2) the children transfer to post primary schools following the procedures as laid down by the Education Authority Western Region.  The school supports pupils by investing in outside facilitators providing workshops to children and parents.  Additionally, the school also welcomes secondary school principals and former pupils to provide information to P.7. pupils in this regard.  

PASTORAL CARE
All the staff work closely together in consultation with parents to ensure the welfare of the children in the School.  Parents are encouraged to discuss any matters of concern with staff whenever they feel this is necessary.  Parents are strongly advised to discuss such matters with the class teacher in the first instance.  Often potential problems can be avoided if they are dealt with quickly.  The Principal will be pleased to meet parents, to discuss any matters of concern or otherwise.  It would be appreciated, however, that such meetings with either the Principal or staff should, if possible, take place after 3.00 pm on any evening. Please make an appointment through the secretary for all meetings.

There is a Child Protection Policy enforced by all members of the staff within the school and fully endorsed by the School’s Board of Governors.  Parents can inspect this policy on request.  Parents will be furnished with the policy every two years, and in the succeeding year, they will receive the procedures on Child Protection which is an abridged version of the policy.



DISCIPLINE
Discipline in the School is fostered by the encouragement for each child to develop a sense of respect for others and his/her property, based on self-respect and the development of self-discipline.  The Principal and staff will consult parents in the event of any serious problems arising with a particular child.  Castigation for minor lapses of behaviour usually involves the withdrawal of certain privileges or being excluded from a particular aspect of School life or duties.

The School’s Positive Discipline Policy is issued to all parents annually and is available at the School for all parents to inspect at all times.

SCHOOL RULES
Children are expected to behave in a way, which shows consideration for other people and their property.  We expect them to treat both other children and adults with politeness and kindness and to have a regard for the safety of themselves and others.  The School rules are available to parents on request and are set out in each classroom.  Please take note of the following rules concerning jewellery and sports equipment.

A.	Jewellery

Children are discouraged from wearing jewellery to school because of the safety factors involved.  Children, who have their ears pierced, should only wear studs and not other earrings, which can get caught, in clothing or by other implements.  If children do come to school with inappropriate jewellery, their teacher will require them to remove the items concerned in the interests of safety.  Necklaces and armbands can also be dangerous during P.E. lessons, swimming and during general play.

All items of jewellery should be removed before going to the swimming pool.  Jewellery must be left either at home or at the school and not brought to the Forum during swimming sessions.  The Board of Governors and the staff are not responsible for any loss or damage of any items of jewellery brought to the school or swimming pool.




B.	Football Boots

It is School Policy, for safety reasons, that the children should not wear football boots into any part of the school building.  All boots should be cleaned in the playing field area and then carried into the school.  The school will not be responsible for any sports clothing or boots left behind, either in the school or outside.   Sports clothing and shoes must be kept in a P.E. kit bag or sports bag and all items should have some form of name or mark for identification purposes. The school will not be responsible for the loss or damage of personal sports wear or gear.

C. 	Hurling Sticks
All hurling sticks should be returned to the outside store after use and not left lying in the corridor or classrooms. All children are encouraged to own a hurling stick and a helmet.

D. 	Hairstyles
The colouring of children’s hair and elaborate hairstyles is discouraged within the school. Children’s hair should be protected from chemicals, which can cause damage to the hair. Boys, in particular, should not have colourings or provocative hairstyles.  

SCHOOL UNIFORMS
It is important that each child comes to school neat and tidy.  We are proud of our school uniform, which reflects the individuality of our school and offers to all children a common form of dress. The sweatshirts and polo shirts are available from School Days shop in Enniskillen town.  Additionally, uniform can also be purchased from a website called ourschooluniform.com The remaining items are available in all major outlet stores.

The uniform consists of: -
Pale blue polo shirt with crest
Navy sweatshirt with crest
Navy trousers or navy skirt/pinafore
(No trousers for the girls. No tracksuit bottoms, bombers or other such bottoms for boys/girls)
Black or Navy shoes
In order to protect the uniform during art, craft and science lessons, pupils are requested to wear an old shirt as an overall.
The full school uniform must be worn at all times.

P.E. KIT
P.E. is a compulsory part of the new Education Reform Order (NI) 1989 and all children are expected to partake.  Therefore, it is important that all children are properly kitted out for the activities involved.  This is important in the interests of health and safety as well.

Children should have a pair of plimsolls, a pair of navy shorts/tracksuit bottoms and a school P.E. T-Shirt.  Pupils who go swimming, should always bring the proper swimming gear as well as a bath towel to dry themselves with.  Girls with long hair should wear a swimming cap.  Long hair must be plaited or tied backwards.  Football boots, shin pads and a proper strip are necessary for football, camogie and hurling.  Gum shields must be worn for Gaelic Football. Parents should ensure that their children have the proper gear with them to school on the days of P.E. swimming pool and games.  Please ensure that all items are clearly marked with nametags. 

NAMES ON CLOTHING

It is essential that ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING AND SPORTS GEAR ARE NAME TAGGED, SHOWING THE CHILD’S NAME.  Nametag application forms are available from the School.  

We organised our own float on St.Patrick’s Day Parade- our theme was ‘Frozen’.[image: Description: E:\St. Patrick's Day 2015\DSC_1550.JPG]








	






The Well Celebrated Annual School Show
[image: T:\Christmas Show 2015\SAM_8678.JPG]



SCHOOL LUNCH
School meals are brought to the school each day.  Your child may be entitled to free school meals.  It is well worth your interest to check this out.  Forms are available from the Education Authority Western Region Omagh.  Otherwise, you will have to pay for the school meals.  The meal bill should be paid on the Monday of each week, for the full week or the relevant days.  We discourage you from running up long term meals bills.  Meals cost £2.50 per day from September 2016.

Children may bring a packed lunch to School.   Please ensure that this lunch consists of sandwiches and fruit and not chocolate bars or sweets.  

Children’s breaktime snacks should consist of fruit. This is part of our healthy eating policy. Chocolate and biscuit bars as well as sugar filled drinks cause serious damage to your child’s teeth and crisps are very fattening.  We follow a Healthy Break policy.  All children in P.1. and P.2. are provided with a healthy snack at break-time.  This consists of a pancake, fruit, water or milk.  Parents pay a fee of £20 annually for this.  This fee does not cover the price of milk.

SCHOOL MILK
Children should always be encouraged to drink plenty of milk, as it is very good for their teeth and growing bones. Your child can have a bottle of milk in school every day.  It costs £38.00 for the school year. It can be paid termly. This fee is applicable from Sept.’16.  You must give one month’s notice if you wish to cancel the milk for your child.


CHARGING AND REMISSIONS POLICY
The Board of Governors has adopted the following Charging and Remissions Policy: 

A.  Charging Policy
It is the policy of the Board of Governors to charge for:-

1.  Board and lodgings on residential visits

2. Costs associated with the provision of individual tuition on a musical instrument whether inside or outside school hours, which are provided as, part of the school syllabus or for an approved public examination or to meet the requirements of Article 11 (1)(b) of the Order

3.  The cost, in cash or in kind, of ingredients or materials needed for practical subjects where parents have indicated in advance a wish to own the finished product

4. Optional extra activities which take place wholly or mainly outside school hours (Farm Trips, Folk Park, Theatre, etc).  Participation in any of these activities is to be on the basis of parental choice and a willingness to meet any charges made.  Parents will be informed of all details of costs.  Amount will not exceed the actual cost of the trip  


B.  Remissions Policy
Charges will be remitted as follows: 

In cases of illness and where a child is unable to participate in the activity.

Family circumstances – child is unable to accompany the group.  

Cancellation of the proposed trip. 


C.  Voluntary Contributions
In the case of activities within school time, which the School cannot afford, the School will attempt to subsidise these by asking in advance for voluntary contributions from the parents of those children directly involved.  Such requests for contributions will indicate the actual cost to the School and suggest this as a suitable contribution.  All the children in the group will take part in the activity, whether their parents have contributed or not.  In cases where contributions are such that the School (through the School fund) cannot make up the shortfall, the activity will not take place and all contributions already made by parents for the specific activity will be returned to them.

D.  Breakages/Losses
The Board of Governors reserves the right to seek to recover from parents the whole part, or part of, the costs of breakages or losses incurred as a result of a pupil’s behaviour.

E.  Anti - Drugs/Alcohol Education
St. Patrick’s P.S. has developed a policy on anti - drugs/alcohol education.  It fully supports educating young  people to the dangers of both alcohol and drugs. 
[image: Description: Description: 7CE8664]Electing A School Council



















INSPECTION OF DOCUMENTS
A number of documents are available at the school for inspection should parents request this.  Parents wishing to inspect any of the following should give written notice to the Chair of the Board of Governors and the Principal at least 3 clear school days in advance of the time they wish to see them. Payment for copying will be required in advance.  The documents available for inspection are:

The Governors’ statement of the aim of the School

Any statutory instruments, DENI circulars or administrative memoranda sent to the Principal or the Governing Body in relation to Part 111 of the 1989 Order

The agreed syllabus for Religious Education adopted by the Board

Any relevant subject policy such as Child Protection, Anti-Bullying, Discipline etc.
CONCLUSION

Now that you have read our School Prospectus, I hope you will have some idea of the rich and varied life your child will have whilst being a pupil at St. Patrick’s Primary School, Mullanaskea.

Remember, the greatest help you can give your child, as far as school is concerned, is time and interest in what your child is doing.

You can be assured that, by working in partnership, your child will receive the highest standard of teaching from our team of committed teachers, and that his/her happiness and well-being will be our concern at all times during his/her years at St Patrick’s.
[image: T:\Coder Dojo 2016\IMG_20160618_115311.jpg]
The P.7. class presented an ICT coding project at the RDS Coderdojo event in Dublin.  They were trained by a classroom assistant Mrs. Stewart at St.Patrick’s P.S. Mullanaskea who is an expert in ICT.  






P.1. Learning in their new Outdoor Classroom






African Drum Music                                              Drama & Mime

                    






	                                 
                







P.5. completed a project on ‘flight’.  They designed and flew their own ‘planes’ in conjunction with Bombardier.  The project culminated in the class going on a flight over the Irish Sea.  WOW!!





Everyone gets involved planting and harvesting our produce in the school’s vegetable garden.  They also find exciting ways to recycle old tyres.  We are Green Flag holders for the second consecutive time.










Can you see the Bug Hotel?
Health Week
Dylan Quinn visited our school during Health Week to promote physical activity.  We all had lots of fun. We also operated a healthy tuck shop.[image: DSCF2049] 









End of Key Stage Results in Communication & Using Mathematics 2015/2016 for St.Patrick’s P.S. Mullanaskea



	Using Maths KS1
	Level 2
	Level 3

	Boys
	100%
	21%

	Girls
	100%
	25%








	Communication KS1
	Level 2
	Level 3

	Boys
	100%
	14%

	Girls
	100%
	25%






	Using Maths KS2
	Level  4
	Level  5

	Boys
	89%
	44%

	Girls
	89%
	44%






	Communication KS2
	Level  4
	Level  5

	Boys
	89%
	39%

	Girls
	100%
	44%
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